Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group
The Hyde Room, York House, Twickenham
14th December 2015 - 2pm to 4pm
Minutes of the Meeting

Introduction
These are the minutes of the ninth meeting of the Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group with 18 people in attendance.  They included wheelchair users, visually impaired people and local councillors and officials involved with a wide variety of mobility transport issues.
The Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group is a group for any resident in the London Borough of Richmond (LBRuT) who wants to make transport in the borough more accessible.  The meetings are structured to include presentations about transport issues, an opportunity to have a questions and answers, as well as time to have informal conversations about current transport issues.
The first meeting was held on 17th December 2013, meetings have since been held quarterly on 18th March 2014, 17th June 2014, 16th September 2014, 8th December 2014, 16th March 2015, 8th June 2015 and 14th September 2015.  Copies of the minutes are available from RUILS.  All meetings have been facilitated by the Council, by making rooms available at York House.
The Council Facilities Department were thanked for providing the Hyde Room and the television with a computer connection.  Refreshments of tea, coffee and biscuits were provided by Richmond Council and Café Vanilla i.e. pupils and staff from Strathmore School provided a selection of cakes and festive greetings.
Café Vanilla is facilitated by Ivonne Puttmann (Lead Teacher Post 16) 
e-mail iputtmann@strathmore.richmond.sch.uk  
Café Vanilla teaches students numeracy, literacy and communication skills, personal awareness and improving self-confidence.
Co Chairs – Bob Burgis from RUILS and Paul Leonard Parent/Carer
1. Welcome and Minutes of Last Meeting

Bob and Paul welcomed everyone and thanked RUILS for facilitating the September 2015 meeting and for providing the minutes.

2. Road Safety Audit:  
David Vazquez LBRuT e-mail:   david.vazquez@richmond.gov.uk .  
David gave a presentation on behalf of LBRuT entitled ‘How safety is considered during the design of road safety systems’.  He illustrated his talk with examples of poor planning, such as bollards blocking cycle paths, and explained how the design of road systems should include traffic speeds, visibility splays, trip hazards and accident analysis; ideally over a 5 year period.
Q&A:  
· Attendees queried the alert system on pedestrian crossings.  Peter Wright from TFL advised that timings had been set in the 1970s. He pointed out that the current population of London had a greater number of older & slower people.  The next generation of crossings will be designed to include people detectors.  The count-down system at traffic lights for pedestrians was praised as a useful way to know how much time was left to be able to cross a road in safety.

· Some attendees with additional needs queried who was responsible for tow paths adjacent to the River Thames. There was an inconclusive debate that included suggesting responsibility lay with the Environment Agency, the local Council, the PLA and Thames Water.

Action:  PL to seek advice on who is responsible for tow path maintenance.
3. Managing Planning Application for Roads & Adjacent Buildings :  
Mary Toffi, LBRuT e-mail:   mary.toffi@richmond.gov.uk .  
Mary explained that she had responsibilities for planning and had worked with Richard Pelham and Ben Fryer, both of whom had now left LBRuT. Her team of staff include trainers for children using bicycles. The training includes use of helmets, padding and basic bicycle maintenance. Pedestrian skills are also taught with a Zebra Crossing mat. She also has responsibilities for ‘Lollipop’ men and women at schools.
Q&A 
· Some attendees with additional needs queried how children were made aware that people with a hearing or visual impairment could not get out of the way, because they could not hear or see children riding their bikes on pavements.  All bikes had to be fitted with a bell.  Training at the 50+ schools + independents was underway, but funding for Community Support Officers has been reduced. It was also noted that some cyclists ignored red traffic lights.

· Some commercial premises contain underground car parks.  It was noted that having gained a space reserved for a disabled person, there could be a challenge when exiting the car park up a steep slope that may be poorly sign-posted.

4. Transport for London:  Update  
Peter Wright, Transport for London.  
Peter is a wheelchair user and has been a stalwart supporter of the Mobility & Transport Forum.  As this was his last meeting before retirement, everyone wished him well & thanked him for his extremely helpful contributions and extensive knowledge.
Peter said that TFL had 17,000 staff.  He explained that ticket offices would be closed from 7 January 2016 at railway & tube stations owned by TFL. This did not apply to Richmond or Kew railway stations, as they are owned by South-West Trains. He advised that TFL staff would be getting new uniforms and hand-held computers. This would help keep staff up to date with train changes and could be station specific. 140 more ticket machines would be installed at busy stations. Gateway Stations such as Kings Cross, Victoria, Euston, Liverpool Street, Waterloo and London Bridge would continue to have staff to issues tickets and deal with enquiries.
Training of staff was being facilitated by Age UK and Transport for All. This consisted of a 5 day course, of which one day was disability specific. TFL had a training shed where a dummy station had been built and actors played various roles of being members of the public. This included dealing with angry passengers.
Q&A
· A visually impaired user queried how to identify staff & their availability. The Railway Inspectorate provides information on staffing levels. Each train has a three letter display, from which a disabled passenger can be assisted at the end of their rail journey. The training of staff, including their communication skills could be improved, given that personal experiences were very varied.

5. South – West Trains:  
Richard Kempton (e-mail  rkempton@swtrains.co.uk ) 
Richard was unable to attend, but had provided a short note concerning updates. At Barnes Railway Station, the planning of infrastructure improvements are at an early stage but the planning team are aware of interest from the Richmond Mobility & Transport Action Group and Richard will alert them to local contacts and engagement with LBRuT. At Whitton Railway Station the project is on schedule and a report on progress will be available soon.
Q&A
· Step free access was often an issue for wheelchair and visually impaired users.  The funicular lift at Greenford was considered a good example of an accessible lift.  Peter Wright, TFL, advised that their budget was £76m and the Mayor of London expected TFL to obtain matching funding through the use of local councils or developers. Station improvements were considered in blocks of applications. The Department for Transport was expected to make savings of £700m over the next 3 years, so the potential for improving individual stations remained challenging.
6. British Transport Police :  Public Consultation  
Talk given by Sharon Mui, e-mail  ( sharon.mui@btp.pnn.police.uk ) 
Sharon is head of the British Transport Police (BTP) R&D Team and has five staff.  They organised a public consultation from 19 October to 23 November 2015, which this provided an opportunity for the public to tell BTP what issues were important when travelling on the railway.  The consultation included identifying the top three policing priorities, as well as an assessment of the perception regarding personal security, performance of BTP at different stations, public awareness of the role of BTP and the use of the text number 61016.  The survey included Freepost survey cards and an on line survey.  They received 6,206 responses. Initial findings had shown that in the LBRuT, 31 had come from Richmond, 12 from Twickenham and smaller numbers at other stations.  The main issues raised were anti-social behaviour due to drunkenness, begging, the need for improved visibility of uniformed officers and greater police presence in evenings or late at night.  71% of respondents had rated personal security as very good/fairly good.  A full report is being prepared that would be available in early 2016.
Q&A 
· Disability hate crime was an issue for some attendees.  Approximately 7% of the travelling public were considered to have some form of disability.
· In Twickenham, the Richmond Tertiary College has approximately 3,000 students of whom 90% live outside the borough. The major rugby internationals attract about 80,000 people, so Twickenham railway station is a key facility.

7. AOB: 
· The Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group has been held since December 2013. A wide range of issues have been raised and discussions are currently on-going as to whether, in 2016, the meetings should remain approximately quarterly or be changed to three times a year.

· Denise Carr, Chair of Richmond Mencap, advised that disability awareness training was being provided. This included the so-called ‘shared space’ such as on buses. It was noted that there were almost 30,000 bus drivers and that turnover was approximately 6%, resulting in awareness training being an ongoing challenge.

· The volume level of announcements on buses was queried. Peter Wright, TFL said the announcement volumes were set by bus maintenance engineers and not by bus drivers.
Next Meeting
The next meeting will probably be held on 14 March 2016, 

1400 – 1600h, Hyde Room, York House, Twickenham, further details to be advised.
Contact Details

Bob Burgis (RUILS) - Tel: 020 8894 4820   Email: r.burgis@btinternet.com   
Paul Leonard (Parent / Carer) – Email: paul.leonard.ed@btinternet.com 

RUILS - Tel:  020 8831 6083  E-mail: info@ruils.co.uk
Website: www.ruils.co.uk 
We would like to thank Paul Leonard for compiling the Minutes of Meeting.
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